
 

Board of Selectmen Meeting - 03-24-2015 

                                           - 1 -  

   

TOWN OF BLACKSTONE 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING – 7:00 p.m.  

March 24, 2015 

  PRESENT: Ryan Chamberland, Acting Chairman Robert Dubois 
 Michael Catalano Margo Bik 
  
OTHERS PRESENT:     Julie Hebert, Town Accountant 
        
1 & 2:  CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL: 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. and roll call was taken as noted above.   
 

3:  TOWN ADMINISTRATOR REPORTS: 
The Town Administrator was absent due to illness. 
 
4.  ADJOURNMENT: 
A motion was made by Mrs. Bik, seconded by Mr. Catalano, to adjourn the meeting.   The meeting was adjourned at 7:03 
p.m. 
 
  Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
  Barbara Boucher 
  Recording Secretary 
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cc:  Board of Selectmen 
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TOWN OF BLACKSTONE 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING – 7:30 p.m.  

March 24, 2015 

  PRESENT: Ryan Chamberland, Acting Chairman Robert Dubois 
 Michael Catalano Margo Bik 
  
OTHERS PRESENT:     Julie Hebert, Town Accountant 
      
1 & 2:  CALL TO ORDER,  PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AND ROLL CALL: 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. and roll call was taken as noted above.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited 
by all members of the Board. 
 
3:  ACCEPT MINUTES OF MEETINGS OF FEBRUARY 17, 2015: 
A motion was made by Mrs. Bik, seconded by Mr. Catalano, to accept the minutes of March 10, 2015.  There was no 
discussion and the vote was unanimous. 
 
4.  GOOD AND WELFARE – PUBLIC (7:30-8:00 P.M. (5 min. time limit per participant):   None. 
 
5.  CORRESPONDENCE:   None. 
 
6.  HEARINGS AND MEETINGS:   None. 
 
7.  OLD BUSINESS:  None. 
 
8.  NEW BUSINESS: 

 Sign Warrants for Special Town Meeting and Annual Town Meeting: 
A motion was made by Mr. Dubois, seconded by Mrs. Bik, to sign warrants as noted above.  There was no 
discussion and the vote was unanimous. 
 

 Approve a one-day liquor license for April 25, 2015 from 5:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. for St. Theresa’s Parish: 
A motion was made by Mr. Dubois, seconded by Mrs. Bik, to approve the above liquor license.  There was no 
discussion and the vote was unanimous. 
 

 Reappointment of Allyson Anderson, 12 New York Avenue, to the Memorial Day Parade Committee, term of office 
upon completion of objective: 
A motion was made by Mr. Dubois, seconded by Mrs. Bik, to approve the above reappointment.  There was no 
discussion and the vote was unanimous. 
 

 Reappointment of Wayne Anderson, 12 New York Avenue, to the Memorial Day Parade Committee, term of office 
upon completion of objective: 
A motion was made by Mr. Dubois, seconded by Mrs. Bik, to approve the above reappointment.  There was no 
discussion and the vote was unanimous. 
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 Approval of Payroll Warrant #15EWA20 and #15PW20: 
A motion was made by Mrs. Bik, seconded by Mr. Catalano, approving the above Payroll Warrant.  There was no 
discussion and the vote was unanimous. 
 

 Approval of Vendor Warrant  #15EW20: 
A motion was made by Mrs. Bik, seconded by Mr. Catalano, approving the above Vendor Warrant.  There was no 
discussion and the vote was unanimous. 
 

 Matters that the Chairman of the Board of Selectmen reasonably anticipates to discuss: 
None. 

 
9.  GOOD AND WELFARE – SELECTMEN: 
Mr. Dubois noted the St. Patrick’s Day event was well attended.  He again cautioned residents to be aware of the coyotes in 
the area as well fisher cats which are very dangerous.  People with small pets are encouraged to stay with them when out 
of doors. 
 
Mrs. Bik thanked everyone for the successful St. Patrick’s Day dinner held at the Millerville Men’s Club.  Volunteers are 
needed for the Meals on Wheels program. 
 
Mr. Catalano noted the accomplishments of Mr. Chamberland while he was a member of the Board of Selectmen and 
wished him well in his new endeavor. 
 
Mr. Chamberland thanked everyone who voted for him.  He also expressed good wishes to the new members who will join 
the Board of Selectmen. 
 
10.  ADJOURNMENT: 
A motion was made by Mrs. Bik, seconded by Mrs. Catalano, to adjourn the meeting at 7:42 p.m.  There was no discussion 
and the vote was unanimous. 
 
  Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
  Barbara Boucher 
  Recording Secretary 
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